
May 5, 2016 
 
 
The Honorable Doug Ducey, Governor 
State of Arizona 
Executive Tower, 9th Floor 
1700 West Washington 
Phoenix, Arizona 85007 
 
Dear Governor Ducey: 
 
Please veto both SB1268 and SB1400! Do not further weaken important water adequacy 
requirements. 
 
SB1268 adequate water supply requirements; municipalities allows cities and towns to opt out of 
county ordinances requiring a proposed subdivision that is located outside of an Active Management 
Area (AMA) to demonstrate an adequate water supply before the final plat for the subdivision can be 
approved.  
 
SB1400 NOW: adequate water supply requirement; renewal requires a county Board of 
Supervisors to review the county adequate water supply provisions every five years and to rescind the 
provision by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors. It requires a unanimous vote of the BOS to 
adopt these in the first place, which is why only two counties – Cochise and Yuma – have done so. 
While this is not as bad as the original version of the bill, it still will result in weakening of water 
adequacy provisions as Cochise County looks to eliminate the provisions and allow more 
unsustainable development that will harm the San Pedro River. 
 
These bills take Arizona a step backwards relative to water planning and further risk our remaining 
flowing rivers, as well as the people and economies that depend on them. As you noted in your State of 
the State address and other speeches, we need to build on past planning efforts, not weaken them. 
 
Both SB1268 and SB1400 create loopholes for special interests to avoid complying with important 
requirements for water adequacy and put at risk the health of our aquifers, streams, rivers, and springs. 
 
Requiring adequate water is common sense. Instead of allowing opt-outs and ways to go backwards 
and eliminate water adequacy requirements, the Arizona Legislature should make it easier for counties 
to adopt county ordinances that protect homeowners and Arizona’s limited water supply. This could be 
achieved, in part, by eliminating the current statutory requirement that any adequate water supply 
mandate be approved by the county board of supervisors unanimously. Better yet, the Arizona 
Legislature could require that every subdivision in Arizona demonstrate an adequate or assured water 
supply. 
 
Water is of statewide concern – this is where the state should be saying we need to do more, not 
less. Since Arizona’s statehood, groundwater pumping and diversions have severely and negatively 
affected major groundwater basins and have seriously degraded five of Arizona’s major perennial 

http://www.azleg.gov/legtext/52leg/2r/bills/sb1268s.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/legtext/52leg/2r/bills/sb1400h.pdf


rivers including the Colorado, Gila, Salt, Santa Cruz, and much of the San Pedro. Reduced river flows 
and deterioration of riparian habitats have detrimental effects on wildlife viewing, boating, birding, and 
other water-based recreational activities that significantly contribute to Arizona tourism – a growing 
$20.9 billion industry bringing revenue from outside Arizona. 
 
Governor Ducey, you have praised our state’s historic long-range water planning efforts, especially in 
light of the water shortages occurring in our neighboring state, California. Signing these bills would 
constitute a major step backwards for sustainable water policy in Arizona. Such regressive legislation 
is particularly unwise at a time when we should be taking additional steps to conserve groundwater and 
protect our remaining flowing rivers and streams, especially considering the impacts we are already 
experiencing due to long-term drought and climate change. 
 
Arizona is at a tipping point on water.  We must seek to increase, not eliminate or hinder, the 
applicability of requirements for adequate water and to consider the implications of our legal 
framework upon both ground and surface water alike. We must not enable unfettered development to 
deplete limited groundwater supplies and dewater rivers such as the San Pedro, the Verde, and others.  
 
Please veto SB1268 and SB1400. 
 
Thank you for considering our comments. 
 
Sincerely,
 
Mick Meader 
Co-President 
Cascabel Conservation Association 
 
Randy Serraglio 
Southwest Conservation Advocate 
Center for Biological Diversity 
 
Chris Hoy 
President 
Citizens’ Water Advocacy Group 
 
Carolyn Campbell 
Executive Director 
Coalition for Sonoran Desert Protection 
 
Randy Serraglio 
Chair 
Community Water Coalition 
 
 
 
Patricia Sills-Trausch 

Director of Faith in Action Ministry 
Franciscan Renewal Center. 
 
Bill Thornton 
Board Member 
Friends of Ironwood Forest  
 
Robert Weissler 
President 
Friends of the San Pedro River 
 
Roger McManus 
President 
Friends of Sonoran Desert 
 
Roz Switzer 
Co-Leader 
Kathy Ann Walsh 
Co-Leader 
Great Old Broads for Wilderness 
Phoenix Broadband 
 
Jenny Cobb 
Co-Leader. 



Great Old Broads for Wilderness 
Yavapai Prescott Broadband 
 
Fran Krackow  
Leader 
Tucson Great Old Broads for Wilderness 
 
Tricia Gerrodette 
President 
Huachuca Audubon Society 
 
Anna Rose Mohr-Almeida 
CEO. 
Kids Climate Action Network 
 
Peter Else 
Chair 
Lower San Pedro Watershed Alliance  
 
Gayle Hartmann 
President 
Save the Scenic Santa Ritas  
 
Sandy Bahr 
Chapter Director 
Sierra Club – Grand Canyon Chapter 
 
Jan Holder 
Executive Director 
Sky Island Alliance 
 
Karen LaFrance 
Board Member 
Sonoran Audubon Society 
 
Madeline Kiser 
Southern Arizona Green For All Coalition 

 
Karen Fogas 
Executive Director 
Tucson Audubon Society 
 
Lisa Shipek  
Executive Director 
Watershed Management Group 
 
Nancy Meister 
President 
Yuma Audubon Society 
 
Stacey Champion 
Phoenix 
 
Jeanne Devine 
Tempe, AZ 
 
Charles Haman 
Tucson 
 
Thomas Hulen 
Tempe 
 
Steve Kozachik 
Tucson City Councilmember  
 
Tom Lazzelle 
Glendale 
 
Janice Miano 
Phoenix 
 
Beth Woodin 
Tucson 
 

 


